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Volunteers are integral to the running of a successful club, Heather 

is an shining example of a valued volunteer and bakes the best 

fruit cake ever! 
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DIARY DATES 
March 

Mon 2nd   Whyalla Twirlers: 2nd Birthday Dance 

Sat 7th       Kannella Squares: A & C Dance  

Wed 11th    Adelaide Outlaws Plus: Closed 

Fri 13th      Paddle Steamers: Pancake Night 

Mon 16th     Adelaide Outlaws: St. Patrick's Spud Feast 

Tue 17th      Sunset Twirlers: Harmony Day Dance (Orange) 

Tue 17th      Yorke Promenaders: St Patrick's Day Dance 

Fri 20th  - Sun 22nd  Wild Frontier: Weekend Away in Burra 

Fri 20th       Scoot Back Squares: Come And Try Night 

Sat 21st       SARDA: Round Dance 

Thu 26th       SASDS: Monthly Meeting 

April 

Fri 3rd Scoot Back Squares: Easter Hot Cross Bun Night 

Sat 4th JVC Square Dance: 6th Birthday 

Sun 5th Sunset Twirlers Rounds: Closed 

Mon 6th Adelaide Outlaws: Closed 

Tue 7th Sunset Twirlers Mainstream: Closed 

Wed 8th Adelaide Outlaws & Sunset Twirlers Rounds: Closed 

Thu 9th Sunset Twirlers Plus: Closed 

Fri 10th - Mon 13th  National Convention: Blue Mountains, NSW 

*All Clubs Closed For National Convention* 

Tue 14th JVC Square Dance & Kannella Squares: Open 

*All Other Clubs Closed For National Convention* 

Wed 15th  Adelaide Outlaws & Sunset Twirlers Rounds: Closed 

Thu 16th Sunset Twirlers Plus: Closed 

Sat 18th Diggers Delights: 1st Birthday Party 

Thu 23rd  Diggers Delights: Lest We Forget Dance 

Fri 24th Paddle Steamers & Wild Frontier: Anzac Dance 

Tue 28th Yorke Promenaders: Lest We Forget Dance 

Thu 30th SASDS: Monthly Meeting 
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Hello Everyone, 

The New Year well underway Australia Day celebrations were abundant, I enjoyed  

good times on the floor at Adelaide Outlaws, Wild Frontier and Diggers Delights. 

Welcome to the four new          

Mainstream graduates at Adelaide 

Outlaws, William (Brett) and Mai  

Edwards, Karen Crease and Deidre 

Mazurkiewicz.  Looking forward to 

seeing them on the floor mixing with 

the newbies and the not so newbies.       

Congratulations, I hope you have a 

wonderful time meeting new people 

from different clubs.                   

Adelaide Outlaws have started a 

learner’s class for Square Dancing 

and T&T Rounds have started a learner’s class for Round Dancing. We also have 

a learners club in Salisbury that has  just opened its doors. We encourage your 

family and friends to look at both forms of dance. 

It’s good to see round dancers enjoying themselves on the dance floor with both 

Sunset Twirlers and  T&T Rounds still going strong . 

March celebrates St Patrick’s Day and the wearing of the green always leads to 

good times, enjoy. 

 

Thank you 

Murray Dempsey 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

DISCLAIMER: The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc. and the Editor DO NOT 

ACCEPT any responsibility for any goods or services advertised, or statements made, in 

this magazine.  

Murray Dempsey ,  President 
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SASDS  COMMITTEE  NEWS 
The Committee had it’s full complement of members for the first meeting of the 

year with two joining in via Skype. 

Convenor, April Nicholls, reported on planning for the State Convention in Port 

Broughton 28 – 30th August. Registration forms should now be available at Clubs 

as an alternative to Trybooking and dancers are encouraged to book 

accommodation early to avoid disappointment.  

www.trybooking.com/BGAUV 

The draft outline of the Yearly Planner was accepted with further details to be 

added as changes are made to procedures. 

A preliminary gathering for the formation of a sub-committee to revise the SASDS 

Constitution is to be held on 29
th
 February. As a major overhaul of the Constitution 

was carried out in 2010, it is expected this will be mainly minor updating. Most 

importantly, however, some clauses need to be expressed more clearly to avoid 

misinterpretation, especially those relating to voting procedures at both Committee 

meetings and the AGM.  

All recommendations from the subcommittee must be discussed & ratified by the 

full SASDS Committee. When completed, the proposed Constitution then needs to 

be approved by members at a Special General Meeting or the AGM. Once 

approved the Public Officer will lodge it with the Office of Consumer & Business 

Affairs. It is quite a process! 

Hope your dancing year is off to a good start, 

Cheers, Pauline 

FROM THE EDITORS DESK 
This edition includes promotions for three upcoming birthday events, I’m particularly 

excited that NSW caller David Todd is coming here to help us celebrate Sunset 

Twirlers 25th birthday, a great opportunity for all South Australian Square Dancers.  

Our own State Convention is gathering steam (sorry, couldn’t resist) and by all     

accounts the hall sounds like a wonderful venue, read more on the next page. 

Enjoy 

Stephen 

http://www.trybooking.com/BGAUV
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STATE CONVENTION NEWS 
 

Hello Square Dancers 

  

If you like doings things on the Internet, you can now book online for this year’s 

State Square Dance Convention.  Just go to www.trybooking.com/BGAUV - it’s 

very easy to use. 

Alternatively manual registration forms are also available, and you’ll find one in this 

issue of Round Up.  If you need more, please ask your club caller or Society rep.   

If any clubs have missed out on an emailed copy of the registration form, there is a 

link on the home page of the Society website www.squaredancingsa.com. 

Alternatively, you can call me on 0433 999 362 or email 

sasds.convention.committee@gmail.com and I will arrange for you to get one. 

The Society website has a map of Port Broughton showing the location of the 

Community Hall, as well as the latest accommodation list and flyer.  We were 

extremely fortunate to get a hall with such a lovely floor for dancing. With room for 

about 15 squares, there is plenty of room to dance!  There is also a large function 

room in which we plan to set up tables and chairs to provide you with a relaxing 

place to sit when you need a break from dancing, and the hall is just a short walk 

from Port Broughton jetty if you need some fresh air. 

Why not take the plunge now and plan for a break away in August?  Go on, you 

deserve it! 

Your 45th State Convention Convenor 

April Nicholls 

http://www.trybooking.com/BGAUV
http://www.squaredancingsa.com
mailto:sasds.convention.committee@gmail.com
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Hi everyone. It seems our year starts off at full speed and what a 
ride! Our Aussie Night BBQ and dance was very successful and 
a sizeable group were ably fed by the Largs Rotary Club. It was 
a fun night of dancing to Australian tunes amongst decorations. 
Congratulations to our Intermediates who are now able to move 
in to Mainstream. Certificates and badges were recently        
presented. 
The next learners intake has  commenced and we were thrilled 
to welcome quite a group of new starters. We’ll keep accepting 
new learners up to March 16th. 

The Valentines Charity Night was also a fundraiser for the Nature Foundation   
Wildlife Recovery Fund - an SA charity focussed on habitat restoration. Thanks to 
all who came and donated. Our pre-loved 
dance wear sales were again held and         
generated quite some interest. 
Spud Night is up next and please book in for 
your spud dinner as soon as possible. Wear 
green and enjoy an Irish celebration. 
Bookings are also now being taken for our 
weekend away at Waikerie in May. 

www.adelaideoutlaws.com 

https://www.facebook.com/squaredancingadelaide/
http://www.adelaideoutlaws.com
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ADELAIDE OUTLAWS AUSSIE 

NIGHT JAN 2020 

On Tuesday 4
th
 February JVC Square Dance was back and we 

started the year with a full square and a spare lady. The 
dancers danced as if there had not been a two month break – 
everyone had a wonderful day. 

On the following Tuesday there was a square for the first two 
brackets and for that time we were able to dance again with me dancing with a 
headset mike. Then a doctors appointment for John had us dancing a mini square 
– even that was deemed to be fun and friendly with everyone continuing to dance 
smoothly and no one hesitating.  

We welcome visitors to boost up our numbers – Tuesday Afternoons from 1.30pm   

Happy Dancing Everyone Jacqueline and John 
https://jvcsquaredance.com 

Club news is not exclusively square dance based this month.  
Our time has been consumed with finer details of setting the 
opening of South Australia’s very own volunteer fire fighter’s 
museum.  The official opening of stage 1 was Sunday 16

th
 

February. This also coincided with recognition of Ash 
Wednesday 37

th
 anniversary of 1983. 

There are some photos on ABC south east SA Facebook 
page, along with the SAVFFM museum page.   You may have seen brief videos on 
tv as well.  

On a square dancing note, we have advertised for beginners with two free weeks 
in February.  Our first night saw three newbies.  Our second week, zero.  

What does one need to do ? 

Happy dancing  Chris, Alan and dancers.  

https://jvcsquaredance.com
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Kannella members      

recently supported their 

Sister club for Wild  

Frontier‘s 47 th birthday. 

Over half of the       

members were in        

attendance enjoying dancing to callers 

from our South  Australian  clubs. This 

contributed to creating a great atmosphere 

together with the obligatory delicious    

supper.  

Coming up on the March long weekend is 

the Kannella A and C Dance. Please note 

that Kannella will remain open during the 

National. Mark the dates.  

Maryka 

We have been dancing in the absence of 

Scotty with the wonderful help of April 

Nicholls and Jeff Seidel. We also danced to 

recordings. (Which was very interesting with 

some of us going deaf).  

For Australian Day we had an Aussie BBQ and dance. Thanks to Beth one of our 

dancers for doing the cooking. Valentines dance was well attended and we happily 

welcomed Scotty and Yen back from Vietnam.  

Get well soon! Peter Cambridge, Rita Silsby, Chrissy Parrington, Faye Burbigde 

and Elizabeth Irvine.  

Join us for our first birthday Rainbow theme . On 18 April at West 

Croydon RSL. 5 pm start with Dinner at 6.30 - 7.30 pm. Looking 

forward seeing you all and celebrating. 

Chris Wood  

 
 

The first Review for 2020 is now available at 

https://www.squaredanceaustralia.net/Data/

Review/Review%202020/Review%2001%

202020.pdf  Make sure you check out Vice 

President Diana Waters report on page 23. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/343901843148341/
https://www.squaredanceaustralia.net/Data/Review/Review%202020/Review%2001%202020.pdf
https://www.squaredanceaustralia.net/Data/Review/Review%202020/Review%2001%202020.pdf
https://www.squaredanceaustralia.net/Data/Review/Review%202020/Review%2001%202020.pdf
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On our first night back we decided to donate all proceeds 

and donations to the Mayors Kangaroo Island Bush Fire 

Recovery fund and the KI animal rescue park. We know 

this would have particularly pleased our founder, Zaree  

Sullivan, as she was very much into animal rescue. We 

managed to raise $340 which for a small club is no mean 

feat.” Of course we had an Australia Day theme for our 25
th
 January theme night. 

There were plenty of ‘Aussie” hats, flags, T shirts & red, white & blue coloured  

outfits. Les brought out his best Australian iconic music delights!!! We even had 

Australia shaped watermelon on the supper table. 

At Paddle Steamers we venture out regardless of rain, hail, lightning & thunder. 

This was the case on Friday 31
st
 January. Even the hall sprung a leak from the 

ceiling. Buckets came out in force to catch the torrent. Milton had to reverse his 

role from caller to dancer due to the lack of numbers & we used tapes for a while 

until Judy & Brian ‘saved the day’.  

Our Plus Group is a sensational 

bunch. We alternate our practice  

sessions at Penny’s, Gail’s or 

Judy &  Brian’s. We are getting 

quality   teaching from Ros & 

guidance from Penny. They are 

so knowledgeable about this 

Square Dancing genre!!!! 

Our ‘sick list’ finds John in need 

of further tests, Leon at Perry 

Park, Port Noarlunga Residen-

tial Care, for a short while & we 

wish Robert a speedy recovery 

after surgery. 

Chris gave himself a challenge 

and called with three couples in a set, while other dancers had a chat and a break. 

He amazes me how he always works through different formations & makes it     

almost like a logistic manoeuvre to call moves to reach a successful outcome. 

Ros is now creating her own choreography & testing it out on dance nights. What 

progress she has made from when she first started.  

Our next theme night is ‘Hearts & Flowers’ for Valentine’s Day, 14
th
 February.      

Gail 
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Our numbers remain steady with 4 sets dancing most nights so 

far this year (including the Down Under Ball).  Good to see our 

learners enthusiastically participating in the special nights.  

Their progress continues and will be commencing their first 

mainstream moves shortly. 

Our first special night of the year was our Down Under Ball.  Great to see nearly 

everyone dressing the theme of Red, White, Blue, Gold or Green.  Les performed 

Australian songs for the singing calls.  Supper consisted of pie floaters (party pie in 

homemade pea soup) and lamingtons which were absolutely delicious.  Thank you 

to Rose for making the soup and getting the pies, Anne for getting the lamingtons 

and for coordinating the kitchen, Margaret helped in the kitchen as well. 

Les, Anne, Rose and possibly Maarty will be travelling to the Blue Mountains to    

attend the National Convention meaning we will be closed for 2 weeks.  See our 

advertisement or visit our website or the SASDS website for dates. 

Plans are well underway for our 25th Birthday.  Of course the theme will be silver.  

The format will be similar to recent years (order as you go dinner).  We will           

entertained by our featured caller David Todd (NSW) who called for our 21st     

Birthday only this time we will be joined by his wife Rosalind who edits the National 

review.  Should be a great time.  Please see our advertisement for more details 

  

Happy Dancing from Anne & Les 
http://sunsettwirlers.com/ 

http://sunsettwirlers.com/
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Sunset Twirlers Down Under Ball 

January 2020 
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Really good to be back 

dancing again in the 

new year.  Six new 

dancers have started in 

our beginners class 

with three of these having previous   ex-

perience at Square Dancing. Time will tell 

as to whether they stay for the year. 

Our AGM will be held on the 6th of March. 

To date we have enough nominations to 

fill the committee positions with two      

positions needing a ballot to determine 

the successful candidate. It will be an   

interesting meeting. 

Once the new committee is finaised,  they 

will be able to start planning the           

various social functions for the year for 

the club. 

Till next time. 

Trevor 

It has been business as usual at Scootbacks at our new hall at     

Evanston Gardens. With both air-con and fans the place is kept at a 

pleasant temperature to dance. It is also nice to see Ian and Trevor 

up on a proper stage, I bet they have an adequate view of us    

dancers now especially when we muck up!   

In the month of March we were suppose to hold a come and try night 

but we decided not to have it at this stage. Our beginners are going 

along well.  

In April we are closed on the 10th for Easter and the National. We will also be 

closed on the 24th. I don't how the months go so quick but I hope they slow down 

a bit and I'm sure I'm not the only one saying that! 

Keep well and see you in a square, De Square Lady 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/412371079291994/
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Our Aussie Night Dance was enjoyed by all.  Six sets were on 
the floor most of the night.  Thanks to Allan and Anne for  
sending invitations to people we hadn't seen for a while, great 
to see them back on the floor, we also welcomed dancers from 
other clubs including many from Diggers Delights and our    
sister club Kannella Squares.  Good to see Sam back after his 
major surgery.  Our thanks to Ian Rutter for giving us a rousing 

rendition of the National Anthem and 
giving Jeff the chance to mingle while 
he called, thanks also to Anne for the 
delicious lamb stew, Carolyn for the 
damper and Dawn, Julie and Linda 
for the pavlovas, a very enjoyable 
Aussie supper. 
Unfortunately the next week was not 
so successful, hot, humid and        
torrential rain meant we only had two 
sets, a brief power blackout did not 
help.  Thanks to those who braved 
the elements, we did finish earlier 
than usual though, the humidity was 
just too draining. 
Our 47th Birthday was well attended. 
Anne, Allan and April did a great job with the decorations and Heather's Phantom 
themed birthday cake was delicious.  Thanks go to Anne for the chicken platters, 
much better than shop bought ones, thanks to everyone who helped out in any 
way, especially Julie Walladge for her help in the kitchen no longer able to dance 
but always turns up to help on special nights. Great calling from Zorro (Jeff),   
Scotty, Graham, Les, Ian, Ivan and Ros added to the evening's enjoyment. Good 
to see so many different masks for the Masquerade theme, although some people 
found them difficult to wear while dancing, so they ended up on their heads.  A 
very enjoyable night, we have to thank Jeff for 47 years of dedication so that we 
can keep fit and have fun. 
We are now looking forward to our March trip to Burra, the first time we have been 
there for our weekend away. Sightseeing trips are available as well as dancing and 
hopefully the weather will be kind. It should be a great weekend. 
 
Keep on dancing, Pat.  www.wildfrontiersa.com 

Need help or seeking clarification of a particular Square Dance       

movement?  

Check out these web sites 

https://www.tamtwirlers.org/taminations/ 

https://videosquaredancelessons.com/lessons/ 

 

 

http://www.wildfrontiersa.com
https://www.tamtwirlers.org/taminations/
https://videosquaredancelessons.com/lessons/
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Country Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30 pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Mainstream  

8725 7524 

Mon Whyalla Twirlers 

Weekly 7.00pm 

Shirley Gabb Lutheran Church Hall 

Lewthwaite St 

Whyalla Norrie 

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0423 516 716 

Tue JVC Square 

Dance 

Weekly 1:30pm 

John Casey Carrickalinga House, 

17 Torrens Road, 

Victor Harbor 

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0400 611 211 

Tue Yorke 

Promenaders 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Peter Scott Church of Christ Hall 

9 Taylor St, Kadina  

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0419 864748  

Thu Allabout Squares Currently in recess  

Fri Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Learners/

Mainstream  

0438 420 615  

Fri Acey Squares 

Weekly 7:30pm 

CD’s 

Alan & Chris 

Hall 

Lutheran Church Hall 

Magarey Cres, 

Naracoorte 

Mainstream 

0417 820 134  

0410 057 955   

Fri Paddle Steamers 

Weekly 7pm 

Guest Callers  Carrickalinga House, 

17 Torrens Road, 

Victor Harbor 

Mainstream 

8552 3879 

Australian National Square Dance Society Delegate:  Murray Dempsey 

Australian National Square Dance Convention Board member: Jeff Seidel  

National Bodies 

Australian Callers Federation: 

State Coordinator  Jeff Seidel   Board Member Graham Elliott 
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Metropolitan Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Adelaide Outlaws 
Weekly 8pm 

Graham  
Elliott 

Macedonian Hall 
148 Crittenden Rd, Findon 

Mainstream 
8353 1749 

Tue Kannella Squares 
Weekly 6pm C Level 
7pm A Level  
8pm Plus               

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

C’s, A’s & 
Plus 
8263 5023 

Tue Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 8pm 
Learners 7-8pm 

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Mainstream 
0484233826 

Wed Adelaide Outlaws 
Closed 2nd Wed of 
month 

Graham 
Elliott 

Kilburn Community Centre 
Le Hunte St, Kilburn 

Plus 
8353 1749 
 

Thu Diggers Delights 
Weekly 10am 

Peter 
Scott 

Salisbury RSL, 19 Park Tce, 
Salisbury 

Learners/ 
Mainstream 
0419 864748  

Thu Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 8pm 

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Plus 
0484233826 

Fri Wild Frontier 
Weekly 8pm 
Learners 7pm-8pm 

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

Mainstream 
8263 5023 

Fri Scoot Back Squares 
Weekly 7:30pm 

Ian 
Rutter 

Evanston Gardens      
Community Centre, 
65 Angle Vale Rd,  
Evanston Gardens 

Mainstream 
Gill Arthur 
0408 964 466 

Metropolitan Round Dance Diary: 

Sun T&T Rounds 
Weekly 12 - 2pm 
2 .30– 4.30pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 2 to 4 
Phase 2 to 3 
Learners 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 

Sun Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 6.30 pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda 
Neighbourhood Centre 
Cnr Diagonal Rd and 
Sturt Rd, Sturt 

Phase 2 to 
3+ 
0484233826 

Wed Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7 pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda 
Neighbourhood Centre 
Cnr Diagonal Rd and 
Sturt Rd, Sturt 

Phase 4 to 6 
0484233826 

Fri T&T Rounds 
Weekly 7:30 pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 4 to 5 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 
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Contact Us 

Postal Correspondence to: SASDS Secretary 

 PO Box 6412, Halifax St, Adelaide 5000 

Articles for Round Up: sasds.roundup@gmail.com 

South Australian Callers Association: 

President Jeff Seidel Secretary/Treasurer Les Tulloch 

Committee & Club Representatives 

Adelaide Outlaws Dawn Elliott 8353 1749 dawn@adelaideoutlaws.com 

Diggers Delights Chris Wood 041 2326 028  chriswoodlereve@gmail.com  

JVC Square Dance John Casey 040 0611 211 jvcasey@hotmail.com  

Kannella Squares    

Scoot Back Squares Mervin Hier 040 7718 267  

Sunset Twirlers Ingrid Cottrell  munchkinrulz@gmail.com 

Wild Frontier Sue Bottroff 8293 3208  

Yorke Promenaders Scotty Scott 041 9864 748  scotty.scott@internode.on.net  

SACA Jeff Seidel  jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

SARDA Shirley Bates 8264 5899  shirley_b3@bigpond.com  

State Convention 

Convenor 

April Nicholls 043 3999 362 power6au@yahoo.com 

The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc.  

Executive Committee 

President Murray Dempsey 0468560782 Kar_mur@live.com.au 

Vice President Diana Waters  0415289300  witta_wirra@bigpond.com 

Secretary Pauline Ottaway sasds.sec@gmail.com 

Membership  Karen Dempsey  Kar_mur@live.com.au 

Treasurer Don Stephens 0419846935 jandon21@bigpond.com 

Publicity Officer Graham  Burgan 0427973226  grburgan@mail.com  

Round Up Editor Stephen Janes 0410009382 sasds.roundup@gmail.com 

mailto:sasds.roundup@gmail.com

